

## Pakistan Olympic Association POA <info@nocpakistan.org>

## 23RD MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PAKISTAN SPORTS BOARD

Pakistan Olympic Association POA <info@nocpakistan.org>

Mon, Aug 30, 2021 at 11:00 AM

To: PSB <infopsb@sports.gov.pk>, PSB <trainingpsb@yahoo.com>

**Director General** Pakistan Sports Board

We are forwarding a letter from Lt Gen (R) Syed Arif Hasan HI(M), President Pakistan Olympic Association and Board Member of PSB regarding the subject meeting.

Muhammad Khalid Mahmood Secretary General Pakistan Olympic Association

## Disclaimer

This message is intended solely for the use of the addressee(s) named herein and contains confidential information. Any distribution, copying, disclosure or modification of this message and of any attachment is strictly prohibited without the prior approval of the Pakistan Olympic Association (NOC Pakistan). If you have received this e-mail by mistake, please advise the sender immediately and destroy this message and any attachment, including any printout thereof, without retaining a copy.

On Sun, Aug 29, 2021 at 6:04 PM <infopsb@sports.gov.pk> wrote:

Attention:

Lt. Gen. (R) Syed Arif Hasan, HI(M) President. Pakistan Olympic Association

The 23<sup>rd</sup> meeting of the Board of Pakistan Sports Board will be held on 30<sup>th</sup> August, 2021 at 1130 hours in the Committee Room of Ministry of IPC at Kohsar Complex, Islamabad. Dr. Fehmida Mirza, Minister for IPC/President, PSB will preside over the meeting. The agenda and working paper of the meeting are attached.

Kindly make it convenient to attend the meeting.

Muhammad Waheed Khan Assistant Director (Admn) Pakistan Sports Board



355 - PSB (23rd Board Meeting of PSB).pdf

105K



POA-355/PSB/552 30 August, 2021

Col.(Retd) Muhammad Asif Zaman Director General / Secretary Pakistan Sports Board

Subject: 23RD MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PAKISTAN SPORTS BOARD

- I have just received an email forwarded by my office which was dispatched by PSB at **06:04 P.M. on Sunday 29 August 2021** with a request to attend a Board Meeting on Monday 30 August 2021. Sunday being a holiday the offices were closed and therefore the email was forwarded Monday morning. Strangely the original Notice of the Meeting of the Board was issued sometime back to the rest of the members of the Board but for some reason it was not deemed appropriate to invite/inform President POA, who is very much a member of the Board, to attend this meeting. That the invitation was sent just a few hours before the meeting therefore seems to be an afterthought or a late realization that a member of the Board should be invited to attend.
- 2. You will realise that in any eventuality it would be well-nigh impossible to attend any meeting at such a short notice. You will also realise that I am in USA with a time difference of 12 hours. It would have been appropriate if this notice of the meeting could have been sent to me along with the rest of the Board members and to arrange my attendance virtually. Much that I would have liked to, but due to this very late information, it is impossible for me to attend this meeting.
- 3. For the sake of propriety and fairness, it is therefore also requested that the points related to POA may be deferred till the next meeting.

Lt Gen Syed Arif Hasan (Retd) President, Pakistan Olympic Association **Board Member of PSB**